Society of American Archivists

Acquisitions and Appraisal Section Annual Report, 2012-2013

Date: 11/12/2013
Name of Section/Roundtable: Acquisitions and Appraisal Section
Officers:
Laura Uglean Jackson (chair)

Ginny Hunt (vice chair)

Kim Anderson (immediate past chair)

Adriana Cuervo (steering committee)

Jaimie Quaglino (steering committee)

Denise Gallo (steering committee)

Jennifer Graham (steering committee)

Toni Rhorer (intern)
Michelle Sweetser (web master)
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Report from annual meeting:

· Number of attendees: 47

· Election results:

· Vice chair/chair elect: Laura Sullivan

· Steering committee members: Bethany Anderson and Heather Soyka
· Summary of meeting activities: See Appendix I
Completed projects/activities:

· Endorsed two sessions for the 2013 annual meeting in New Orleans:  The section received nine program proposals and endorsed the following two:
· Archivists as Therapists: Working with Grieving Donors
1. This session was not accepted by the program committee but was incorporated into our annual meeting.
· Occupy Archives 
1. This session was accepted by the program committee.
· Held two steering committee teleconferences:  The section’s steering committee met via teleconference in October and February to discuss ideas and priorities for the year.

· Created and filled a position for section intern: Kim Anderson and Adriana Cuervo served on a sub-committee to draft a position description, requirements, and hiring plan to hire a student to help with the Facebook Group, social networking, and general communication efforts.  The steering committee selected Toni Rhorer, a student in the MLS program at the University of Arizona.  Toni’s first task was to submit information on the features of a Facebook Group (what we currently have) vs. a Facebook Page, which we were thinking of switching to.  We decided to stick with the Facebook Group and Toni began regularly posting to it in June with assistance from other members of the steering committee. 
· Workshop Survey: A priority for this year was to assess the SAA appraisal workshops. With the new Appraisal of Electronic Records and Reappraisal and Deaccessioning workshops, the committee wanted to discover what other issues might be of interest to members and if the existing appraisal workshops were meeting the needs of members.  The section leadership created a survey which was delivered through Survey Monkey.  Sixty-six people responded.  Results from the survey can be found here: https://docs.google.com/file/d/0ByGAgNJmmNFWUm11RjU5SG9GNkk/edit?usp=sharing.  The results show a need for more webinars related to appraising various formats and types of records.
· SAA Donor Brochures:  The section participated in the revision of two SAA donor brochures, headed by the Manuscripts Repository Section.
· Resources page for acquisitions and appraisal of born digital records: Jaimie Quaglino investigated possibilities of framework, shape and feel of such a site and reported back to the committee during the February teleconference.  Findings and discussions included: 
· This presents opportunities for collaboration with other sections including the Electronic Records Section and the Visual Resources Section.
· Potentially a bibliography might be more useful and not present any competition with DAS workshops, standards portal, and other SAA resources.
· Perhaps even posting a comprehensive bibliography on appraisal and acquisitions.  Kim has a bibliography dating 1994-2011, and may have access to a bibliography dating back to the 1970s.
· Case studies of appraising/acquiring born digital records might be a worthwhile venture.  Could model this off of the College and University Archives Section’s case studies.

· The new SAA module series presents an opportunity to create modules on appraising/acquiring born digital records which would supplement the core book on appraising and acquiring archival materials.

· If a page is created, it might be more helpful to list tools/resources according to the specific task or process during the appraisal and acquisition

· General impression: We need to do something to help members appraise and acquire born digital materials but a resources page might not be the way to go.  Or, if it is, we should collaborate with other sections to make it as helpful and user friendly as possible.
· Pamphlet/brochure for public on managing personal born digital records: This idea came from a section member.  The section’s leadership thought this was a good idea and tasked Jen Graham to research it.  She looked into what information or resources already exist for such a pamphlet and found that the Paradigm project has a very similar online document.  If we go forward with this, we would most likely start there.  
Ongoing projects/activities:

· Section intern: The section leadership will work to improve workflow for this position and optimize communications between leadership, intern, and section members.  

· Workshop survey: work with SAA Education Committee to develop courses based on needs and desires expressed in survey.

· Resources/bibliography/case studies for acquisition and appraisal of born digital records: The section continues to explore options for collaboration, creation, and implementation of an online resource of some sort that can assist archivists with acquisition and appraisal of born digital records.

· Pamphlet/brochure for public on managing personal born digital records: The section leadership will continue to investigate possibilities for this.

· Advice-style column/online discussion forums: This idea was suggested as a priority in August 2012, but the section leadership wanted to first fill the intern position, as it was assumed the intern would help facilitate this.  The section leadership continues to explore options, workflow, and framework of such a forum.
New projects/activities:

· Update and revise section website: The website is, frankly, a mess and needs to be cleaned up, reorganized, and made to look pretty.  The section may wish to reappoint a web liaison to assist with this.
2010-2013 Strategic Priority – Technology Initiatives: The Acquisitions and Appraisal Section leadership discussed and researched multiple avenues for providing assistance with the acquisition and appraisal of born digital records. Although we did not finish any projects to this end, the workshop survey, resources page, pamphlet, and advice-style column are each meant to address the challenges and issues archivists face when appraising and acquiring born digital material.
2010-2013 Strategic Priority – Diversity Initiatives: The section did not engage in any diversity initiatives this year, but is open to suggestions on ways that the section can help facilitate this strategic priority.
2010-2013 Strategic Priority – Advocacy/Public Awareness Initiatives: With the creation of the section intern, the section’s Facebook Group is now much more active and serves to provide information on acquisitions and appraisal topics to anyone wishing to join the group (it is open to everyone).  Additionally, the potential creation of a pamphlet for the public on how to manage personal born digital records dovetails with this initiative.
Initiatives associated with the new 2013-2018 Strategic Plan:

The section’s initiatives to provide resources and discussion forums on appraising and acquiring born digital records aligns with many of the strategic goals including enhancing professional growth, advancing the field, and meeting members’ needs.  Revising and/or creating new workshops directly supports SAA’s plan to “Review, expand, and continuously improve SAA’s course… content to address both archival fundamentals and the latest thinking and best practices in the field.”
Questions/concerns for Council attention:
None at this time.
APPENDIX I

Acquisitions and Appraisal Section Meeting Report

Thursday, August 15, 2013

Society of American Archivists’ 77th Annual Meeting, New Orleans, LA

1. Call to order and introduction of current leadership- Laura 

Current Leadership:

Laura Uglean Jackson, Chair

Virginia Hunt, Vice Chair/Chair Elect

Kim Anderson, Past Chair (absent)

Jennifer Graham, Steering Committee Member (outgoing)

Adrianna Cuervo, Steering Committee Member 

Virginia Hunt, Steering Committee Member (outgoing)

Jaimie Quaglino, Steering Committee Member 



Section Intern:  Toni Rhorer

Web Liaison:  vacant

2.  Remarks from SAA 2014 Program Committee- 

Next year’s SAA conference will be a Joint Annual Meeting of CoSA, NAGARA, and SAA with the theme “ARCHIVES * RECORDS: Ensuring Access.”  The call for papers is online and in the conference program.  The deadline for submitting conference proposals to the program committee is September 30, 2103 (extended later to October 7, 2013).  Endorsements from groups will be due October 16, 2013.  CoSA, NAGARA, and SAA component groups may endorse up to two session proposals.  
3.  Remarks from Council Liaison—Dennis Meissner/
Lisa Mangiafico


Dennis Meissner introduced the new Council Liaison for the A&A section, Lisa Mangiafico from Soroptimist International of the Americas.  Questions, issues or problems for Council should be brought to the A&A Steering Committee so that they may be forwarded to Council.  

4.  Steering Committee Teleconferences—Laura 


Laura updated the Section on the work of the Steering Committee for the 2012-2013 year.  The Steering Committee met two times over the past year via teleconference/conference call to work on A&A Section initiatives and to discuss endorsements for the annual meeting, elections and the Section program for the Section’s annual meeting.  The Steering Committee focused most of its energies on improving our Facebook presence and appointing a Section intern to work on our page, providing input to the donor brochure joint project with the Manuscripts and Electronic Records Sections and discussing options for new and/or improved SAA workshops on appraisal.

5.  Report on section sponsored and endorsed sessions at SAA 2013- Laura
At this year’s annual meeting, the Section endorsed SESSION 303:  Occupy Archives.


The Section endorsed another session on grieving donors entitled Archivists as Therapists: Working with Grieving Donors & Records Custodians, but it was not accepted for this year’s program.  The Steering Committee decided to put this session on the program for the A&A Section meeting.  Acquisitions and Appraisal is being discussed at roundtable meetings, section meetings, in one workshop, one poster, 11 sessions, and several Acquisitions and Appraisal Section members are participating in sessions.
6.  Section Intern—Laura 


Toni Rohr is our Section intern and had been working on keeping the Facebook group page up to date.  Laura encouraged the Section to send Toni content to post to the page.
7.  Education/Workshop Survey—Laura 


The Steering Committee sent out a survey to the Section to gauge interest in developing and/or updating the current SAA education programs on acquisitions and appraisal issues.  The feedback we received showed that many people who would like to take workshops but do not have access to them because they are not often (or ever) offered in their area.  A number of topics were presented that the SAA educational programs do not cover extensively—such as donor relations and appraisal of institutional records.  The Steering Committee is attempting to engage the Education Committee regarding development of new programs as well as more online/webinar options. 

8.  Donor brochure revisions –Laura 


Laura updated the Section on a joint project between the Manuscripts Repositories Section, Electronic Records Section, and the Acquisitions and Appraisal Section to revise three SAA brochures: A Guide to Deeds of Gift; Donating Your Organizational Records to a Repository; and Donating Your Personal or Family Archive to a Repository.  This effort was headed by Ellen Doon from the Manuscript Repositories Section.  The brochures are now available through SAA in both English and Spanish.

9.  Ideas and projects in the works—Laura 

a. Acquisitions and Appraisal Bibliography; case studies; or modules for born digital  

b. Pamphlet/brochure for the public that provides information on managing personal born digital records

c. Advice-style column /Online discussion forums

10.  Election Results—Jaimie 


Jaimie thanked the nominating committee and all of those who ran for positions in the Acquisitions and Appraisal Section.  New leadership for the 2013-2104 year is:

· Laura Sullivan won vice chair/chair elect
· Heather Soyka won for Steering Committee Member.
· Bethany Anderson won for Steering Committee Member

New business: 
1. Call for new web liaison -- Laura  

Michelle Sweetser, our web liaison stepped down this year after serving as web liaison since 2004. Laura put out a call to the Section for volunteers for a new web liaison to work on the Section’s web page.  Anyone interested in this role should contact Ginny Hunt, the new A&A Section chair. 


2.  Announcements from floor, motions, calls for project ideas, etc.— Laura 

The floor was opened to solicit ideas and discussion.

Section meeting program:  Archivists as Therapists: Working with Grieving Donors & Records Custodians

Description:  Archivists working with donors and records custodians often find themselves in delicate situations, particularly when individuals are grieving--whether that grief is over the loss of a loved one, or the potential loss; the loss of a job; the shutting down of an organization or agency; and in other similar circumstances.  Participants in this session will share some of their experiences, touching upon such subjects as maintaining professionalism while building authentic relationships and processing one's own grief while working with others.  Session participants include archivists who have worked with state government employees when their agencies have had all funding eliminated; individual donors; who have lost loved ones of their own; and a counselor who can provide a perspective from outside of the field and advice from her own training.

Presenter bios:

Marcella Wiget works in the State Archives at the Kansas Historical Society, arranging and describing government records and manuscript collections and performing records management services for state and local agencies, including writing and revising retention schedules and providing training.  

Verónica Reyes-Escudero is the Borderlands Curator and Associate Librarian at the University of Arizona Libraries, Special Collections. Her other duties include conducting reference and instruction for users of Special Collections. As Borderlands Curator, her responsibilities include donor relations, acquisitions and digitization efforts, as well as developing events to highlight borderlands material, among other duties.

Sherry Williams is Curator of Collections at Spencer Research Library and Curator of the Kansas Collection at the University of Kansas.  She holds an MLS degree from the University of Oklahoma, and a BA in history from Kalamazoo College.  She has been active in SAA and the Midwest Archives Conference, serving on numerous committees, SAA Council, and presenting at meetings.

KC Flaker is pursuing a Masters Degree in Counseling at Loyola University in New Orleans, LA.  Her primary interest is in working with children and adult trauma survivors using Play Therapy.  She is in the counseling program's Honors Society and is a member of the Louisiana Association of Play Therapy. She has a BA in Psychology from Knox College.

Adjourn

